
8-6-2020 

 

Dear Parents, Students, Teachers, and Building Occupants, 

In 1986, Congress passed the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) requiring schools to 

inspect and identify any asbestos-containing building materials (ACBM). Lake County School District R-1 

hired a certified building inspector to identify and sample any suspect asbestos-containing building 

materials.  

The law further requires the school to have an asbestos management plan. Lake County High School, 

Lake County Intermediate School, West Park Elementary School, and Pitts Elementary School have an 

asbestos management plan available for review in the school district administrative office or the 

administrative office of the school during regular business hours. Todd Coffin is our designated 

asbestos program coordinator, and all inquiries regarding the asbestos plan and asbestos-related 

issues should be directed to Todd Coffin at 719-486-6815. 

Updates for the year: 

This last school Year, (2019-2020) there was no ACBM removed from any of the schools. The school 

maintenance staff inspected the condition of the materials every six months and the condition of the 

material remains in good condition. Next school year, (2020-2021) we will demolishing West Park 

School.  No other ACBM is scheduled for removal in any of the other schools. 

 

Thanks,  

Todd Coffin 

 
Director of Maintenance 
Lake County School District R-1 

 

 


